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NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF AMERICAN VETERANS (NAAV), INC.
2nd Quarter Testimonials (April, May, June 2024)
A World of Sacrifice 
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The Red Poppy Seed of Sacrifice 
On September 27, 1920, The American Legion adopted the poppy to commemorate those who gave their lives to protect our freedom.  The Red American Legion Memorial Day legend that I refer to; however, begins in Europe. This poppy which was native to France once covered the fields above the cliffs on the coast of Normandy with intense scarlet blossoms, but as these lands became farmland, the poppies disappeared.
During World War I and World War II, the Germans drove the French from this area in an effort to protect the coast from invasion. In the last years of the World War II, the Germans repeatedly bombed these fields. The intense, violent bombing caused deep upheavals in the soil where the poppy seeds had lain dormant for generations.
It is said that as the Allied Forces crested the cliffs on D-Day, they were met with a vision of thousands of blooming red poppies across acres and acres of what had once been French farmland. 
Because of this story, the poppy has become known as The Red American Legion Poppy and it is the reason why on Memorial Day, each year, at parades to honor the Americans that made the ultimate sacrifice so that the rest of us could live free, that poppies are distributed.
Pulled: 05.27.2024:Seeding the Future https://harvesting-history.com/the-memorial-day-flower-the-story-of-the-red-american-legion-poppy/  
The National Association of American Veterans has been sowing the seeds of faith for approximately 21 years. This organization is and always has been “committed” to the mission of honoring and caring for our American Veterans and their family member.  This vision and organization was founded by Constance A. Burns, CEO and President of NAAV and continues to seek, reward, and assist veterans and their family members most in need. Like the red poppy, as a Memorial Day symbol of sacrifice, NAAV’s hand and heart is filled with mercy towards not only our veterans, but our active military members as well. That is why every day of every year throughout all seasons, NAAV is committed to sacrifice its time, effort, resources, and finances to support our nation’s military service members. Thank you for joining us in our 2nd Quarter of Testimonies that tell of NAAV’s commitment to serve because of your willingness to give and pray for this organization that we might be able to fulfill the commission of God, Ms. Burns has been called to rear. 
One sign, one symbol, one light, one man, one poppy seed can produce ten-fold in measure enough to blank the farm fields of Normandy; one savior, Jesus Christ, one woman –Constance Burns, or one organization with many troops-you all, great things can happen, many lives can be saved and stories to share—told. Let us take a look at our seeds of sacrifice and commission to serve have produced and left its scarlet stain of hope and love to remember: 
· April showers of love
Hi there,

I hope you are doing well!

I am Ross Bolton, and I have been following your blog for quite several
times now; I love your content and the topics you discuss with your
readers. This is a great website, and I do appreciate your insights and
thoughts.

I am interested in guest posting and link insertion. Let me know the
price.

Waiting for your response.

Thanks & Regards,
Ross Bolton
March and April’s feature:
The National Association of American Veterans, Inc. (NAAV), Founder, President and CEO, Constance A. Burns (in mid-March 2024) chose the Woodlands at Reid Temple Senior Apartments in Glenn Dale, Maryland to locate veterans, caregivers, and their family members most in need of daily household supplies, toiletries, and food. The search took several weeks to locate veterans and their families most in need. There are seven (7) who were most in need of the aforementioned services to be provided by NAAV, Inc. for four (4) veterans, two (2) caregivers, and one (1) widow residing at Woodlands Senior Apartments in March 2024.
Once identified, Lola Taylor Johnson, NAAV Senior Advisor for Caregivers and Veterans, prepared a shopping list for household supplies, toiletries and food from Walmart and Dollar Tree in Maryland. Lola informed NAAV that this would be a challenge, but that she was determined to make it happen! So, Lola contacted her sister in Raleigh, North Carolina for assistance with the shopping and the next morning Lola drove over five hours to Raleigh to gain the support of her sister and shop for the items on NAAV’s Food and Toiletries List for veterans and their family members.
[image: ]
· May flowers of joy
…May’s delivery from above: 
First stop, Walmart, for paper products and cleaning supplies! Seven of everything on NAAV’s list, wow! We needed two shopping carts. Next, on to the personal care section, again seven of everything! Finally, we stop at the Dollar Tree, once again picking up seven of everything on the list. By the end of the day, we arrived at my nieces’ home and unloaded the van. I had a total of five volunteers to help pack fourteen gift bags for seven veterans. See attached images showing items purchased in March and April 2024. We all had a wonderful time packing items purchased into individual bags.
When I arrived home in Maryland from North Carolina, I was exhausted! I unloaded the gift bags into my wagon and started delivering them to the veterans, caregivers, and their family members. They were so surprised and thankful to receive them. (See images below).
[image: ] “Love never fails…”
· Jerusalem Prayer Team Gift Acknowledgement

Dear Constance Burns,

Thank you!

We just received your gift and wanted to drop you this quick note
letting you know it had arrived – and that your generosity is deeply
appreciated!
In a few days you’ll receive your official tax-deductible receipt in
the mail.
Please know that we appreciate your support. Together we are
experiencing amazing favor as we seek to bless God’s Chosen people.
Your friend and Ambassador to Jerusalem Mike Evans

· June shines on
Message to NAAV from the President of Central Union Mission –
Ms. Burns, it is clear you have a heart for people in deep need. Your support throughout these last few years has helped bring stability and hope to the D.C. metro area. Thank you for your gift at this time of the year! But the work is not over. The steep rise in living costs continues to hurt the most vulnerable in our community. Central Union Mission’s response is unwavering! But those who are suffering need your compassion. Thank you again for your gift of clothing and $485 to provide meals, shelter, and vital life-transforming care for everyone who comes to our doors in the next 30 days. Thank you for being a faithful supporter in crucial times. God bless! – From the Desk of Joe Mettimano, President & CEO, Central Union Mission, Washington, D.C.
This is the 21st year of NAAV’s service to Veterans and their family. With unwavering compassion, passion, and drive, NAAV’s Founder, CEO, and President, Constance A. Burns along with her team of board members, volunteers, and faithful supports have been pressing on and moving forward with the mission at hand. Grateful Veterans and their family members have been sharing their words of appreciation and thankfulness over the years, many of which have been challenging including our most recent battle during the season of COVID. Yet NAAV remained strong, determined, willing and by God’s grace joyfully able to provide and meet many dire needs. Thank you for being a part of NAAV’s journey of love, care, and dedication towards seeing and executing the kindness for the needs of others. May your light continue to shine on!
Testimonies over the years…
· Follow up: Ernest Andres U.S. Veteran “Navy” (2016)
Remember Ernie… Ernie Andres and the LST 325 “Still Running.”  Well, Ernie at 92 years old is busy making his way across America… on foot. The below is an update from NAAV’s recent feature story about Ernie and his heart of compassion to raise enough money to send a LST 325 back to the beach of Normandy where he and other members of the LST 325 Association believe this precious ship belongs.
Following is a message NAAV received in September from a loyal Ernie Andres fan. He, Ernie, has people waiting for him to run through their town just so they can run a mile or two alongside this amazing veteran: 
“Ernest Andrus recently reached Jasper, Texas (Sept 17, 2015).  His departing leg ... out of Jasper, TX was on Sept. 19.  I, along with two other Lake Charles, La. Runners drover over to Jasper on Sept. 19 to run with him.
Ernie is an awesome WW2 Veteran.  Sharp as a tack...a steady fast paced walk...never slowed down once...and full of stories about WW2 and his life.  He is willing to share with any and everyone willing to listen.  When he gets to Louisiana next month. I will be driving to meet him for some of his runs that will take place on a Saturday.  
 
It was both an honor and a privilege to be able to run with Ernie.  It is a memory that I will value the rest of my life.”  (from: Mr. Brady Gentry)
[image: C:\Users\Sjk\Downloads\1.jpg]
[image: C:\Users\Sjk\Downloads\11.jpg]

Ernie is expected to hit the Atlantic coast sometime during October 2016. NAAV looks forward to updating you on that incredible accomplishment. If you find out Ernie is running through your town in the upcoming months, please put on your sneakers and join him for a “leg” or two. What a treat it should prove to be! Pray for Ernie to keep up the pace and finish the run he has started.

~Christmas Came Early: (2013)
The National Association of American Veterans (NAAV) found a sponsor last month in November 2013 for two homeless veterans and a young six-year-old boy. The generous sponsor donated a four-night stay at the Four Points by Sheraton, which included a breakfast meal. NAAV paid for three (3) additional dinner meals and found a church one block from the hotel that was willing to provide more meals for the two veterans and child. Together, the Department of Veterans Affairs’ Community Resources Referral Center, the Friendship Place along with NAAV coordinated and set up housing assistance in support of this homeless situation. 
How it began: One of the veterans, Ms. Hill, recently attended a Ladies’ Night at the DC VA Medical Center pursuing support for housing and other assistances offered at the event from various vendors. While visiting the NAAV Display table, she received an emergency assistance folder and other health information. Upon receipt of those documents, Ms. Hall stated, “I am so happy I accepted your invitation to attend this event.  Thank you so much for helping us that cold night from having to sleep in our car with my six-year-old son.” …And adding to that: NAAV sponsored two (2) of its V logo wall clocks for a raffle that night at the event and Ms. Hill was the first winner.  
The two adults and a six-year-old child now have an apartment that was approved through funds from SSVF to rest and keep warm for the month of December 2013. What a great start to the month of giving and receiving gift is this Christmas season.
~12/2/13
None of these testimonies would have been possible without your prayers, time, and financial support. 21 years of THANK YOU!!!

The National Association of American Veterans, Inc. (NAAV) estimates that approximately 18.8 million veterans reside in the U.S. with 4.8 million veterans with disabilities; 1.1 million veterans with mental health issues, and 37.2 thousand homeless veterans between the ages of 19 and 70. The resulting impact on our community and healthcare system, cost of care for eventual complications, and related illness and mortality is alarming.

We are asking you to help make a difference:  
In November and December of 2020, NAAV, Inc. received (90) ninety original paintings
and artworks donated by Rose Marie Mikolajczyk-Baker, Photojournalist, Freelance
Writer, and Artist, and an award-winning artist invited twice to the Winner’s Circle Show
at Fort Myers, Florida. Rose Marie was born in Cuyahoga Heights, Ohio, in May 1934.

On March 17, 1972, Rose Marie Mikolajczyk married Lieutenant Colonel Richard D. Baker of the U.S. Army Air Corps, in Florida where he retired and later worked at the Pentagon. He died in
1975 at the Walter Reed Army Hospital in Washington, D.C. In 2000, Rose Marie moved
from Somerset, Kentucky and twenty years later, she moved to the City Center Senior
Facility in Decatur, Alabama. However, in 2021, Rose Marie moved to Florida with her
son and family due to her failing health after her second leg was amputated in 2021.

In 2020, Rose Marie Mikolajczyk-Baker contacted Constance A. Burns, Founder,
President and Chief Executive Officer for the National Association of American
Veterans, Inc. (NAAV) about donating (90) ninety of her original artworks for NAAV
Fundraising Campaign in support of NAAV programs and services that funds for our
nation’s service members, disabled veterans and their caregivers and family members
most in need nationwide. Your generous gift will help meet veteran’s critical emergency
needs with their rental, housing, food, legal, claims and benefits assistance.

Can NAAV count on your financial support and professional assistance in locating major
donors and sponsors to donate $250,000, $500,000, $1M, or more in support of our
nation’s service members, veterans, their caregivers, and family members? Donors or
sponsors who can donate the amount given above will be able to select one of Rose
Marie’s paintings and artworks with copyright agreement from NAAV, Inc. Your support
or gift makes a powerful impact on the lives of our nation’s service members, veterans,
and their families nationwide. The Celebration of the Life of Rose Marie Mikolajczyk-Baker was held in March 2021 in Florida. 
Below is another portion of artwork by Ms. Rose Marie… Canvas #37. Enjoy the beauty of colors, let it take you there!...
[image: ]
Please know that all this is possible when you give and encourage others to give. Your
gift today will have an amazing impact on disabled veterans, homeless veterans, and their
families nationwide. Your donation in any amount will also support veterans who need
access to meaningful employment, housing, education, and healthcare. All donations to
NAAV, Inc. are tax-deductible to the extent of federal and local law. 
To donate visit www.naavets.org click on DONATE TODAY! Thank you.

Can NAAV continue to count on your monthly Support?
You can send your donation payable to:   NAAV, Inc., c/o Chief Executive Officer
1725 I Street, NW Suite 300 (Third Floor), Washington, DC 20006-2423

Or you may donate online at www.naavets.org click on (donate today). If you have questions, we can be reached at (202) 465-3296 or email: info@naavets.org. Your donation is greatly appreciated. Thank you in advance for your continued support and prayers!

We cannot say this enough, your contribution makes a difference in the lives of those recovering from severe injuries and disabilities nationwide. We believe that our programs and services will make an unprecedented impact by donors. We look forward to hearing from you in 2024. God bless you.
NAAV’s CFC number is 85065 "Caring About Those Who Served." 
[image: ]                                    [image: ]  CFC.org ® 

In closing, we leave you with this bit of history:
The poppy as a symbol of war casualties started with a poem. In the spring of 1915, a Canadian artillery unit brigade surgeon named Lieutenant Colonel John McCrae saw bright-red poppies blooming on the war-torn fields where so many soldiers had lost their lives. The sight moved him to write the famous poem “In Flanders Fields:”
In Flanders fields the poppies blow
Between the crosses, row on row,
That mark our place; and in the sky
The larks, still bravely singing, fly
Scarce heard amid the guns below.
We are the Dead. Short days ago,
We lived, felt dawn, saw sunset glow,
Loved and were loved, and now we lie,
In Flanders fields.
Take up our quarrel with the foe:
To you from failing hands we throw
The torch; be yours to hold it high.
If ye break faith with us who die
We shall not sleep, though poppies grow
In Flanders fields.
The poem was published in a London magazine and later syndicated to publications in other Allied countries, where it was seen by two women who would go on to play a role in making the poppy a symbol of Memorial Day.
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Source: May 24, 2024 (by Nannestad, Chloe) pulled 05.27.2024: Here is why the poppy seed is a symbol of Memorial Day - https://www.rd.com/article/memorial-day-poppies/#:~:text=The%20red%20poppy%2C%20or%20Remembrance,the%20history%20of%20Memorial%20Day.
Scripture reading clips from NAAV’s website posts:
· Scripture Readings:
Title: In the Presence of God: Walking in Love
· “Let Us come before His presence with thanksgiving; let us shout joyfully to Him with psalms.” (Psalm 95:2)
· “The LORD looks from heaven; He sees all the sons of men.” (Psalm 33:13)
· “Our soul waits for the LORD; He is our help and our shield.” (Psalm 33:20)
· “You have set all the borders of the earth; You have made summer and winter.” (Psalm 74:17)
· “And walk in love, as Christ also has loved us and given Himself for us, an offering and a sacrifice to God for a sweet-smelling aroma.” (Ephesians 5:2)
Prayer~
Lord, help me not to think about past mistakes. Help me to make the right choices. When I get off course, pull me back to Your complete and perfect will. When I lose sight of my goal You have for me, show me Your perspective, and lead me to examine my heart at every turn. In Lord Jesus’ name, we pray. Amen. 
All Scripture verses are taken from the New King James Version of the Holy Bible.
By Constance A. Burns, NAAV Volunteer Contributor for Spiritual Wellness, Scripture Readings, and Moments of Meditation; email: info@naavets.org.
Thank you for supporting NAAV, Inc. Have a joyful summer!

Kindest regards,

Constance A. Burns
Founder, President, and CEO
National Association of American Veterans, Inc.
1725 I Street NW, Suite 300
Washington, DC 20006-2423
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